
Doddington, Newnham & 
Wychling Newsletter

June 2025

Newnham Open Gardens - 8th & 22nd June 1–6pm

Newnham Fete 

The George Inn 14th June 12-3pm



Opening Hours
Open all day Mon-Sat from 12 till late

Bar menu served until 8.4 5pm

Sundays – open 12 noon – 6pm

Sunday lunch served 12-0 4.45

Tel: 01795720600

www.thegeorgenewnham.co.uk

Facebook & Instagram:
thegeorgeatnewnham

Advertising 
space available

Advertising 
space available
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Why Make a Will?
Making a will is the only way to ensure that your wishes are carried out after your death.  Without a valid 
will, your property and assets will pass under the Law of intestacy.  In any event it is likely to cost more and 
take longer than if a will  had been made.  Making a will lets your loved ones know that you cared enough 
to sort things out in advance.

Single will from £190.00 incl. VAT.  Mirror wills from £250.00 incl. VAT

R.A.D. Ballet - 3 yrs to senior level
I.S.T.D. Tap & Modern
Street Dance, Ladies’ Adult Ballet 

01622 850329
more than a ballet school

www.lenhamballetschool.co.uk
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As I sit and write this, we are in the grip of a very nice warm spell of 
weather.  I think a bit of blue sky, hearing the birds in the hedgerows and 
feeling a bit of warmth on our skin, makes us feel much better. We feel 
uplifted and ready to get into action after the darkness and chilly weather 
of winter and spring. Summer is here (for a while at least). Yet the ground 
is exceptionally dry. We have to manually water our plants and our 
farmers are desperately in need of a bit of rain to bring on the crops, and 
pasture for the livestock.

We too can find that we need ‘watering’. Spiritually we can feel dry and 
thirsty, but it is at this time of year that we remember and celebrate 
Pentecost, which saw the outpouring of the Holy Spirit upon the disciples 
of Jesus.

Some of us may know this time of year as Whitsun, likely a derivation of 
‘White Sunday’, the day that the Holy Ghost or Holy Spirit descended 
upon the gathered disciples. We now tend to call it Pentecost from the 
Greek for ‘fiftieth’ being 50 days from Easter (including both Easter and 
Pentecost). The Holy Spirit was not only poured out upon the disciples, 
but it continues to be poured out among us, it is the ‘active’ part of God, 
if you like. This active Spirit dwells within us, and if we allow it to, we can 
be moved to do God’s work; to help those in need, to pray for and with 
people, to seek to build relationships with our communities and to grow 
our own faith.

So, like a plant that is freshly watered, let us all regain our strength and 
purpose in God’s created world. Let us flourish, let us put on new growth 
and nurture those new shoots to ultimately produce the fruits of the Holy 
Spirit as defined in Galatians 5, which are Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, 
Kindness, Goodness, Faithfulness, Gentleness and Self-control.

May you all have a blessed time of renewal.

Rev Paula
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JONATHAN BUTCHER BUILDING DEVELOPMENTS

FOR ALL TYPES  OF BUILDING WORK WHETHER LARGE OR SMALL
TELEPHONE 01795 424306 INFO@JBUTCHERBUILDERS.CO.UK

Specialised Plastering and General Building 
                          A professional service provided 

  Free quote which will fit your budget 

 
Affordable Quality 
Paul Kruger
Mobile: 07817522680 Home: 01795 830572 
shirleykruger@aol.com 
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A defibrillator
can be found on the north wall of Doddington VH and  on the Porch wall of Newnham VH

Doddington Village Hall (unless otherwise stated)
Weekly
Valley Players: Tuesday evenings, September to December from 7.30pm. If you are interested in helping or 
taking part in future productions pop in and leave your name and contact details. Backstage help particularly 
welcome. Contacts Les Roberts 01795 886332 
Buddies Parent and Toddler Group: Friday morning (term-time)  9 to 10.30am. All children aged 0-4 and their 
carers are most welcome. New Contact: Amy – email:  amykemp788@gmail.com
Doddington Ukulele Movement: Thursday evenings 8pm.
Guitar Group: The Chequers, Wednesdays 7.30-9.30 pm.  All levels welcome. bobbiallen@btinternet.com
Yoga: every Tuesday 10am and Sundays. Bookings and contact details via https://bookwhen.com/https-
chrisstookesyoga-co-uk

Monthly
Doddington Parish Council: 2nd Monday 7.30 pm. Local residents welcome to observe, and there is a section 
for questions and comments from the public.
Historical Research Group: 4th Monday 7.30pm. Exploring local history and archaeology in the three 
parishes.  Now back meeting regularly.  Contact: Karen Potts karennpotts@gmail.com

Newnham Village Hall (unless otherwise stated)
Weekly
U3A Art Group: Every Monday afternoon 1-4pm.  Contact:  Sue 01795 890627.
Newnham Brownies: 5.30pm - 7.00pm every Tuesday (term-time only). To join & find out more about 
Brownies, please go to WWW.girlguiding.org.uk to register your child’s interest on the GO Membership 
system. You will be contacted within a few days about local packs and contacts. 

Outdoor Gym Club- Start time changed from 11.15 am to 9.30 am every Wednesday

Monthly
Newnham Parish Council Meeting: 2nd Thursday each month at 8pm 

Nearby towns and villages

Stalisfield Youth Club: Meet twice monthly in Stalisfield Village Hall 7-8.30pm .  
Contact:  Catherine Norwood,  email: clnorwood@doctors.org.uk See last page for dates.

Zumba: Day and evening classes in Teynham, Faversham and Eastling.  Contact Leigh Miles 01795 890149, 
07873431952, leigh.fitness@btinternet.com, or www. milesdanceandfitness.com

Useful contacts
Doddington Neighbourhood Watch: To be kept informed of local incidents and general notifications issued 
by the Kent NHW police, please email: neighbourhoodwatch.doddington@yahoo.com
Suspicious happenings should be reported by phone on 101, or 999 in an emergency.

Scams – for help and advice with online scams contact Citizens Advice scams action on 080250  5050

Doddington and Newnham online:  www.doddingtonkent.uk www.newnhamparishcouncil.org

Facebook:  Doddington Village and Newnham Village each have their own Facebook sites

Helen Whately:  MP for Faversham and Mid Kent - email: helen.whately.mp@parliament.uk
Address: House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA.    Tel: 020 7219 6472    

Terry Thompson: Ward Member for East Downs: TerryThompson@swale.gov.Uk.Phone.07968810638.
Rich Lehmann - County Councillor for Swale East. Tel: 03000 415013 email- Rich.Lehmann@kent.gov.uk
Angela Dye is your Neighbourhood Watch contact for Newnham. email: angeladye@gmail.com 7

What’s On Tai Chi with Rhonda: selected Mondays @ 7pm for  an hour: For more  information and 
bookings please email: bex.taichi@yahoo.co.uk; Mob: 07985 001782.



8

Ess Dee CLEANING
General Household Cleaning

I live in Newnham but will travel to Faversham 
and surrounding villages.  Honest and reliable –
references can be provided on request.  Hourly 

rate £15 per hour, longer periods can be 
negotiated.

Dog/House Sit £50 per day.

Tel: 01795 892112  Mobile 07735692797

LADY GARDENER
Available for light gardening 
work – Planting, Pruning and 

Weeding
Minimum visit – 2 hours

Bev  07752 830979
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7.00-8.00pm Doddington Village Hall
1st , 3rd and 5th Monday of each month

For further information and to check 
availability, please contact Rhonda

07885 001782
Email: bex.taichi@yahoo.co.uk

www.abundantenergy.uk

deggsig+digent@gmail.com
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.   
Contact   us today to arrange a regular      
contract or request  a free quote.
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sdsewageservices@gmail.com

01622 231814     
Lou   07568 585473
Dan   07783 544514

Instagram   s_d_sewageservices_ltd



Redecoration of Doddington Village Hall

Dear Hall User

As part of the ongoing refurbishment of Doddington Village Hall, we intend to have the main hall 
redecorated in August. Work will commence from Monday 3 August and will take 2 to 3 weeks; 
the exact duration is uncertain until the decorators commence the work.

During this period the main hall will not be available to any users at any time. The floor will be 
fully covered to protect it from paint spills and there will be tower scaffolding erected to access 
the ceiling and top of the walls.

We are sorry for any inconvenience that this closure might cause your group, but it is important 
to maintain the structure of the hall.

I hope that by advising you of the closure at this early stage, you can find alternative 
accommodation for your activities for the two or three weeks that the work will be taking place. It 
may be possible for arrangements to be made to have access to the parish church which might 
accommodate some groups.
If you have any questions, or wish to discuss your booking options, don't hesitate to contact Liz 
Grant on 07396 493283 or at lizziegrant29@gmail.com; or Chris Thompson on 07527 400045 or 
at christhommo@btinternet.com.

Doddington Village Hall Committee

Doddington Village Fete

Doddington Village Fete will take place on Sunday 24th August between 1pm and 4pm at the 
Village Playing Field.

The fete committee are organising the event so that we can all enjoy a wonderful afternoon out 
with plenty of varied stalls and activities.  We want to encourage local families, visitors to the 
area and friends to come along to enjoy the afternoon.

We have had some ideas for new stalls and entertainment for this year’s fete, especially for the 
children. To be successful, we need more volunteers to oversee these on the day. We are 
fortunate to have a keen group of volunteers to set up and take down the marquees, gazebos and 
equipment that is required for the event; but we only have a small number of volunteers who are 
willing to run stalls during the event itself.

If you can give an hour, or 90 minutes during the afternoon, that will be an enormous help 
towards ensuring another successful Doddington Fete.

Please contact Chris Thompson: 07527 400045, or speak to Chris, Steve Coates, Karen Potts or 
Ramsay Cowan to discuss your potential help.

Thank You.
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Mobile Beauty Therapist
" I am a qualified Beauty Therapist with 4 years 
experience and am committed to providing the 
highest quality of beauty treatments.

I am passionate about helping others to feel 
good about themselves, and tailor each 
treatment to clients' specific needs and 
concerns.

I use the highest quality products, and 
promise to deliver a relaxing, professional 
experience, in the comfort of your home " 

Ella
Nails
Gel Manicure
Gel Re-Polish
Biab with tips
Biab no tips
feet Re-Polish
Soak Off only

Lash Extensions
New Set
Infill
Lash Removal

To book an appointment, or for 
further information:  Phone: 07494 293397
Email: ellakbeautytherapy@gmail.com

Lashes & Brows
Lash Lift & Tint
Lash Lift no Tint
Lash Tint
Brow Tint
Lash & Brow Tint
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Sandhurst Farm Forge
is open for

"South East Open Studios"

for weekends June 6th-8th, 13th-15th & 20th-22nd.

We are also taking part in "Newnham Open Gardens"
on June 8th and 22nd, 

growing flax and woad alongside natural dyeing sessions.

6 local Artists will be exhibiting and demonstrating: 
Stone Sculptor, Blacksmith, Harness Maker/Leather worker,

Potter, Textile Spinning, and Wood-turned items.

Lou of S&D Sewage Services 
would like to thank everyone 
who sponsored Dan and 
herself for the Bluebell Walk 
2025. Together, they raised 
£1,152 for Heart of Kent 
Hospice, in memory of Shaun.
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WHICH BOOK? – THE VINTAGE SHOP written by 
Libby Page (published 2023)

WHAT’S IT ABOUT? – As described on the back of 
the book, “One dress. Three women. A lifetime of
secrets”. It’s an easy, comfortable read that brings 
three women together who all go through some
kind of loss. An enjoyable read and I will certainly 
read some more of her books.

WAS IT ON THE MOBILE LIBRARY? – Yes
Libby Page has written six novels to date with the 
next ‘This Book Made Me Think of You’ due to be
published in early 2026. Her writing deals with 
love, friendship and community but also grief,

loneliness and mental health struggles. She 
describes her books as giving readers a sense of 
hope.

MOBILE LIBRARY
Sunnyside, Doddington.
Wednesday mornings 9.45am to 10.15am 
(fortnightly excluding bank holidays).

4th June
11th June
18th June 
25th June

NEWNHAM VILLAGE HALL LOTTERY

The winning numbers of the May
draw were –

1st Prize  No    49
2nd Prize  No  104
3rd Prize   No.   61                                                                                       

The Hall Committee would like to thank all our 
members for their continued support.

New members are welcome – numbers cost
£2 per month.

Contact Julie on 01795 890205 
or julied103@hotmail.com for more information

And next month

the Bob Dylan biopic 
“ A Complete Unknown” 

7:30 pm £5 entry 
bring your own drinks and nibbles.

Doddington Village Hall
Friday 25th of July 

DODDINGTON and DISTRICT
VILLAGE SHOW

Saturday 6th September 2025

The Schedule for this year’s village Show 
has been completed and will be available 

in early May.
There will be hard copies in the following 

places:
Doughtys Butchers

Doddington Service Sation
Doddington and Newnham Village Halls

The Chequers Inn Doddington
Newnham Church Porch

If you require a PDF copy to be emailed to 
you, please contact Barbara Roberts

barbara7roberts@gmail.com
If  you have a question, please contact a

Committee 

Doddington Film Club

Friday 27th June 
7.30 pm

Gillian Anderson 
gets 5-star reviews 
for her portrayal of
Blanche Dubois in
A STREETCAR NAMED DESIRE.

Doddington Village Hall
Bring your own drinks and nibbles.

Please be aware that the performance 
lasts for 3 hours.
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Incidents of note from your local Police 
Officer Jez Chittim

Swale wide there has been a sharp increase in fraud 
incidents.  Swale residents have been reporting that 
they have received phone calls from someone 
claiming to be a police officer.  They give a fake police 
officer name and force number and state they are 
part of the Economical Crime Team at Sittingbourne 
Police Station (There isn’t such a department in 
Sittingbourne).  They claim there have been some 
irregularities spotted within the bank account of the 
person they are calling before requesting the person 
hangs up and calls the police.  The criminal 
pretending to be a police officer will keep the line 
open their end and when the poor victim calls 999, 
they will pretend to be a police call -taker where they 
then ask for the victim’s bank details.  Thankfully, 
those that have reported these incidents to the police 
have not given out their bank details and become a 
victim of this crime.  However, historically this type of 
crime is under reported through embarrassment and 
shame.  There is nothing to be embarrassed or 
ashamed of;  these crimes are highly sophisticated 
and unfortunately very good at what they do.  

If you or someone you know has been a victim of this 
type of crime, please advise they call their bank first 
and then call the police on 101 and report it.  The 
sooner it is reported, the more likely it is we can 
prevent the loss of your money.



Nature Notes
There are now lots of smartphone apps that aim to help you to identify plants and animals. 
But how good are they? A recent article in the newsletter of the Botanical Society of Britain 
and Ireland tested a range of different free apps to see which worked best. Of the apps 
tested, Flora Incognita and PlantNet were the author’s favourites, both for their accuracy and 
the fact that they offered a figure for their confidence in the identification (for example, I just 
tried Flora Incognita on a photo I took recently, and it gave an identification to species with 
‘98%’ confidence). There are other specialist (and free) apps – for example, Merlin, which 
identifies bird songs and calls – as well as apps which can identify (or try to identify) almost 
anything. These more general apps include ObsIdentify and iNaturalist, and you can give 
these photos of plants, insects, birds or almost anything else, and they will attempt an 
identification.

So what are the downsides? Not all of them work on every phone. My phone is about nine 
years old, and neither Merlin nor ObsIdentify will work on it, though it will happily 
accommodate iNaturalist and Flora Incognita. Also, no apps are 100% accurate, and they 
work best with good photos of more common and widespread species, since this gives them 
more material to learn from. I also find iNaturalist annoying because it is a US-based app, so 
it uses common names for species that differ from the names we use in the UK. But the 
biggest issue is that no apps can tell you why they’ve made a particular identification, so to be 
certain, it is always best to check in a book or with other online sources of information.

Personally, I like these apps. I don’t rely on them, and will always check other sources of 
information, but they are generally very good, even with some difficult groups. If nothing else, 
they will point you in the right direction, or help confirm what you already think. Why not give 
them a go?

Several orchid species are flowering at the time of writing. In
Sharsted Woods, a small number of Bird’s-nest Orchids are in 
bloom (being entirely brown, the stems and flowers are hard to 
find), and Common Twayblade orchids (which have green 
flowers and so are also hard to spot!) are also flowering in 
local woodland and in Doddington Churchyard. In Jackson’s 
Wood, there is also a small patch of the unusual Adder’s-
tongue fern (pictured), which hardly resembles a fern at all.

A very rare sighting was a Spanish Fly beetle seen in 
Doddington recently. These large, metallic green beetles are 
very rare in the UK, with Kent having one or two established 
populations, as well as occasional arrivals from mainland 
Europe

Richard Moyse

Join us on Friday 13th June at Doddington Churchyard, where we will be 
finding and recording plants, birds, insects and other wildlife as part of the 
nationwide Churches Count on Nature project in Love Your Burial Ground 
Week. Why not drop in and see what you can find?  We’ll be there between 
10am and 3pm. Tea and biscuits available!

19



DIARY OF EVENTS  - 2025

1st June 12 noon Grand Opening of the Queens Regimental Riders Clubhouse

8th June 1 – 6 pm Newnham Open Gardens

14th June 12-3pm Newnham Fete The George, Newnham

22nd June  1 – 6pm Newnham Open Gardens      

27th June 7.30pm-10.30pm Doddington Village Hall Film Club 
“A Streetcar Named Desire” Doddington Village Hall
Bring  your own drinks & nibbles
and next month –

25th July 7.30pm “A Complete Unknown” Doddington Village Hall
a Bob Dylan Biopic

2nd August 12.30-5.30pm    Ukulele Festival – free entry The Chequers Inn 

24th August 1 – 4pm Doddington Fete Village Playing Field
see page 13 for more information

6th September Doddington and District Village Shiow  Doddington Village Hall  
(See page 17  for more information)

NEWSLETTER - AVAILABLE IN EITHER PAPER COPY DELIVERED 
TO YOUR DOOR OR VIA EMAIL

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
All copy must be received by 6pm on the 20th of the preceding month

(15th for new adverts or changes to regular adverts)
Copy preferred in email or as an attachment to: gunnersue564@gmail.com 

or to
Farthing Cottage, 50 The Street, Newnham, Sittingbourne, Kent. ME9 0LL  

Tel: 01795 890627

See page 7 for details of other regular activities

Did you know Newnham has a village 
WhatsApp group?   - where we share 
news, advice and information or ask for 
help when needed.  

All villagers are welcome to join.

Contact Steve on 07540898617

Spring Cleaning?
Items no longer required but too good  to 

throw away?

Make use of this newsletter’s Free  advertising   

- only available to residents  in our 3 villages.

Contact information below

See page 16 for “Together in Boots” dates
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